Fairport Good Neighbor Fund for
December 2020 EMP Board Meeting

Beg balance 8/31/20 $3,423.80
Donations Sept, Oct, Nov $9,000.00
Payments Sept, Oct, Nov (51,086.40)
Balance as of 11/30/20 $11,337.40

Donations this quarter:

First Congregational $400
First United Methodist $2,000
Church of the Resurrection $1,000
Church of the Assumption S500
First Baptist $100
Perinton Food Shelf $5,000

Note that Perinton Food Shelf donated for first time at least since Frank has been involved with FGNF. |
spoke to Frank and this goes back to his good relationship with Ed Rosen at PFS. Ed called Frank as Ed
was aware of the FGNF as they deal closely together with people in need. PFS had excess money and
wanted it to go to good use in the local community. Frank graciously accepted the donation.

Overall, Frank has been getting many calls but few for rent as courts can’t file judgment until at least
mid January. The calls that he has been getting for food and smaller items, he has been referring to his
many other sources including Catholic Family Center as they have received a large grant to help the
needy. Also, the Mercy Fund at Church of the Assumption has a strong $ balance and has been helping
people in need.

Frank expects an influx of calls starting in Jan or whenever the courts can start filing judgment again.

There were 5 payments during Sept, Oct, and Nov. Compared to 7 payments during July, August, and
Sept; compared to 5 payments made during April, May, and June; compared to 11 during Dec, Jan,
Feb. Expecting the next quarter to be similar to the last Dec, Jan, Feb.

Also, we need to clean up a few items with our account at Evans Bank. If we could have a motion to
remove Linda Bailey, David Abraham, and Ralph Vanderveer as authorized signors on the account. Also,
we need to remove the account that ends in 1533. Both of these are housecleaning items that surfaced
with the buyout of Fairport Savings Bank by Evans Bank. If we can approve both of those items and
have them included in the minutes.

Thanks,
Jim



